
therefore believe that any State wishing to contribute
to these negotiations should be able to do so . In
addition, in order to achieve as soon as possible the
indispensable universal character of the Convention,
they call upon all States to become parties thereto as
soon as it is concluded .

4 . The participating States are gravely concerned
by the growing danger posed to international peace and
security by the risk of the use of chemical weapons as
long as such weapons remain and are spread . In this
context, they stress the need for the early conclusion
and entry into force of the Convention, which will be
established on a non-discriminatory basis . They deem it
necessary, in the meantime, for each State to exercise
restraint and to act responsibly in accordance with the
purpose of the present declaration .

5 . The participating States confirm their full
support for the United Nations in the discharge of its
indispensable role, in conformity with its Charter .
They affirm that the United Nations provides a framework
and an instrument enabling the international community
to exercise vigilance with respect to the prohibition of
the use of chemical weapons . They confirm their support
for appropriate and effective steps taken by the United
Nations in this respect in confirmity with its Charter .

They further reaffirm their full support for the
Secretary-General in carrying out his responsibilities
for investigations in the event of alleged violations of
the Geneva Protocol . They express their wish for early
completion of the work undertaken to strengthen the
efficiency of existing procedures and call for the
cooperation of all States, in order to facilitate the
action of the Secretary-General .

6 . The participating States, recalling the final
document of the first Special Session of the United
Nations General Assembly devoted to Disarmament in 1978,
underline the need to pursue with determination their
efforts to secure general and complete disarmament under
effective international control, so as to ensure the
right of all States to peace and security .


